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TO: GENERAL CONSUMING PUBLIC
SUBJECT: Dissemination of ASEAN Post-Marketing Alert System

(PMAS) Report on Adulterated Cosmetic Products With
Reference  No.  (01)/MOH/DPS/PMAS/022019  and
(03)MOH/DPS/PMAS/022019

The Food and Drug Administration (FDA) hereby issues this public health warning to
inform the public of the ASEAN Post-Marketing Alert System (PMAS) report on the following
cosmetic products:

BRAND / PRODUCT NAME FINDINGS

Product tested and found to
contain Hydroquinone

1. | BEAUTéDERM Underarm Peeling Cream

Jelita Farra Serlah Kejelitaanmu Skincare 5 in 1 — Day Product tested and found to

%: Cream contain Mercury

3 Jelita Farra Serlah Kejelitaanmu Skincare 5 in 1 — Product tested and found to
" | Cream Treatment contain Tretinoin

4 Jelita Farra Serlah Kejelitaanmu Skincare 5 in 1 — Product tested and found to
" | Cream Herbal contain Mercury

Product tested and found to
contain Mercury

*Attached is a copy of the Brunei PMAS Report with Reference No. (01)/MOH/DPS/PMAS/022019 and
(03)/MOH/DPS/PMAS/022019

5. | L’ Abeauty Set Jeragat — Pigment Booster Night Cream

The aforementioned products have been tested by the Department of Pharmaceutical
Services, Ministry of Health, Brunei Darussalam as part of their post-marketing surveillance
activities and results of the laboratory analyses show that these products are not compliant with
the technical standards set forth by the ASEAN Cosmetic Directive (ACD).

Product #1 and Product #3 have been found to contain hydroquinone and tretinoin,
respectively, both of which are no longer allowed to be part of a cosmetic product and are
classified as drug products in the Philippines because of its multiple serious adverse effects
(Le. sensitivity to light, skin redness and permanent skin discoloration) when used
indiscriminately. Additionally, tretinoin may also cause harm to developing fetus. Women
planning to get pregnant or are already expecting are strongly advised to avoid using products
containing tretinoin.
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